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PILATUS AIRCRAFT LTD. CH-6371 STANS, SWITZERLAND

SERVICE LETTER

SUBJECT: P&WC SERVICE BULLETIN PT6A-72-14271, COMMERCIAL SUPPORT PROGRAM
NO. A 98016 AND SERVICE INFORMATION LETTER PT6A-058

To all Customers: Date: Sep 22/98
This Service Letter is issued to draw the attention of all customers to the following vendor information:
P&WC Service Bulletin PT6A-72-14271, Turboprop Engine - Propeller Governor - Test/Inspection Of.
P&WC Commercial Support Program No. A98016, Special Program Allowance.

P&WC Service Information Letter No: PT6-058, One-time Propeller Governor Inspection on PT6A-67B
Engines.

Pilatus recommends all customers with PT6-67B engines, that have up to 100 operating hours, to embody the
P&WC Service Bulletin PT6A-72-14271.

A propeller governor malfunction, related to the pump idler gear, resulted in a gradual loss of propeller
governor pump performance and the inability to obtain the full reverse rpm. The P&WC Service Bulletin gives
a one-time test/inspection to determine if existing propeller governors in the field exhibit this loss of pump
efficiency.

NOTE: Propeller governor assemblies that have been reidentified “RE92” have been inspected and no
further action is necessary.

The P&WC Commercial Support Program Notification No. A98016 gives assistance in the accomplishment of
the Service Bulletin.

If you have not received these documents direct from the vendor, please contact them at the address given
below:

Pratt and Whitney Canada Inc.

1000, Marie-Victorin

Longueuil, Québec

Canada J4G 1A1 Tel: 514-677-9411

If you require further information on this subject, please contact Pilatus at the address given
below:

PILATUS AIRCRAFT LTD,

CUSTOMER LIAISON MANAGER,

CH 6371 STANS Tel:+41 41 619 63 19
SWITZERLAND Fax:+41 41 610 33 51

SERVICE LETTER 037
PAGE 1 of1








